
   

 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER 

Happy Valley System - Failure to Meet Treatment Requirements 

Our water system recently violated a drinking water requirement. Although this incident was not an emergency, as our 

customers, you have a right to know what happened and what we did to correct this situation. 

 

What does this mean? 

This is not an emergency. If it had been, you would have been notified within 24 hours. 

On Feb 21, 2025 Gem State Water was directed to by Idaho DEQ to correct significant cracks in the concrete well cap of 

Happy Valley Well 1. We did not meet the deadline for making these concrete repairs by June 21, 2025 as required. All 

repairs have now been completed, and you are receiving this notice as required by Idaho drinking water rules. Electonic 

posting of this notification will be available on the Gem State Website for a period of 7 days, and be noted in the system’s 

annual consumer confidence report made available to all customers.  

What should I do? 

There is nothing you need to do. You do not need to boil your water or take other corrective actions.   

What repair was made? 

On June 30, 2025, hydraulic cement was used to fill and seal all cracks identified in the Feb 21, 2025 DEQ facility inspection. 

  

For more information, please contact our office at (877) 755-9287, Monday through Thursday 7:00 am-4:30 pm or email us 

anytime at info@gemstate-water.com 

 

This notice is being sent to you by Gem State – Happy Valley Water System. State Water System ID#: ID1280220 

Date Distributed: August 1, 2025 
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